
Regular Monthly Meeting 
June 7, 2018 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, 
June 7, 2018, at 6:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Frank 
Augustine, Albert Burick, III, and Brandon Rishel present. 
 
(No members of the public signed in on the attendance sheet.) 
 
The meeting was called to order and opened with a salute to the flag. 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve the minutes of the Regular Monthly Meeting of 
May 10, 2018.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve the minutes of the Special Meeting of May 10, 
2018, Fireworks Ordinance Hearing.  Motion carried. 
 
Staff Reports: 
 
Fire Chief David Rishel gave the monthly Fire Department report. 
 
Correspondence:  None 
 
Public Comment:  None 
 
Public Relations and Announcements: 
 
Mr. Burick said there will be a Classic Movie Night and Car Show on August 10, 2018, at Shenango Park, 
and there will be a Back to School Movie Night and Block Party on September 1, 2018, with “Wonder” 
being the movie.  Mr. Burick said a week from this Monday construction will begin on the restrooms at 
Shenango Park and late July the pavilion, and all should be completed in time for the Classic Movie Night 
and Car Show. 
 
Action Items: 
 
Motion by Mr. Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the General Fund expenses of 
$62,849.56.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the Capital Fund expenses of 
$38,893.06.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve payment of the Fire Tax Fund expenses of 
$5,804.12.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the Payroll Fund expenses of 
$75,149.14.  Motion carried. 
 



Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve the Pickleball resurfacing contract to the lowest 
bidder, Altsman Seal Coating, at the cost of $12,685.00.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve for the purchase of new Shenango Park entrance 
signs from New Age Graphics at a cost of $3,598.00, in accordance with the DCNR Shenango Township 
Community Park Grant.  Motion carried. 
 
Mr. Augustine announced that the supervisors are going to at this time hold an executive session 
regarding personnel. 
 
(Meeting recesses at 6:12 p.m. and reconvenes at 6:58 p.m.) 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve the resignation of Josh Riley from the Shenango 
Township Public Works Department effective July 9, 2018.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to hire Matt Baka as temporary full-time Public Works 
employee, per the Shenango Township Teamsters Contract of 2018.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to hire Andre D’Addio as temporary full-time Public Works 
employee, per the Shenango Township Teamsters Contract of 2018.  Motion carried. 
 
Mr. Burick said Matt Baka will be replacing Dave Strohecker and Andre D’Addio will be replacing Josh 
Riley. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve the Public Works Director Job Description.  
Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve the advertisement to fill the vacancy on the 
Shenango Township Community Park Board.  Motion carried. 
 
Resolutions:   
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve Resolution #8 of 2018 – New Castle Transit 
Authority Match Funds Resolution for Fiscal Year 2018/19.  Motion carried. 
 
Ordinances:  None 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to adjourn. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:04 p.m. 
 
Bob Steighner, Union Valley Road, stood at this time and asked to speak about proposed mining near his 
house.  Mr. Steighner discussed the possibility of a noise ordinance and restricting the hours of 
operation, then spoke about stormwater.  Danielle Steighner also expressed her feelings about the 
mining. 
 
Lou Perretti, Union Valley Road, spoke about the proposed mining near his house and stormwater 
problems resulting from the mining and how the mining will affect the residents in that area. 



Carrie Goff, Union Valley Road, spoke about the proposed mining near her home and said she has lived 
there for over 30 years and how water problems are much greater at this time than they have been in 
the past. 
 
Debbie Hermann, Union Valley Road, wanted it noted in the minutes that these residents of Union 
Valley Road spoke about the possible problems as a result of the proposed mining. 
 
Solicitor Perrotta said he would be happy to meet these residents in his office to discuss the proposed 
mining. 
 
Recess at 7:29 p.m. 
 
 
 
 


